CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES 
for meeting held on Thursday 19th January 2017 
in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Coffin, Cllr Regan, Cllr Gilchrist, CCllr Hall, the Clerk and 3 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence   - DCllr Legg, DCllr Lawrence.
2. Declarations of INTEREST

3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 17TH NOVEMBER 2016 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Proposed: Cllr Regan, 2nd: Cllr Gilchrist. Unanimously agreed.
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC: Average Speed cameras in LonGburton – Mr J Ashby
4.1
Mr Ashby raised his concerns regarding speeding through the village and the lack of any pro-active enforcement.  He felt that speed watch was an ineffective system.    Mr Ashby had meet with Sir Oliver Letwin MP to discuss transport issues.  Mr Ashby presented a case for the placement of average speed cameras in the village.   For this to move forward the PC needed to support the concept.  Further discussion on the location, benefit, costs etc took place.  It was resolved “THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL WOULD SUPPORT THE IDEA OF AVERAGE SPEED CAMERAS BEING INSTALLED IN LONGBURTON AT NO COST TO THE PARISH COUNCIL AND FOR MR ASHBY TO TAKE THIS FORWARD WITH OLIVER LETWIN MP.”   Proposed; Cllr Williams, 2nd: Cllr Gilchrist unanimously agreed.  

4.2
Charlotte Smith voiced her concerns about lack of response to her letters regarding a number of complaints covering, speeding, highways, road maintenance, Leweston School drivers dog poo bins and litter bins.  Cllr Williams explained the  work done on the numerous issues that have been raised in the letters sent to the PC.  There ensured a discussion on these issues with input from DCllr Hall.

It was agreed that residents concerned with the Leweston parents speeding should approach the school to see if they could illicit support from the School with regards to signage on their property.  

It was agreed that Charlotte Smith would forward to the PC the letter from DCC outlining their response to her highways issues.  The PC could then review her concerns.

4.3
The PC had received a complaint regarding parking on the Kings Close road in Longburton.  The parking was causing an  obstruction for those residents living nearby,  other road users and was seen as a safety issue.  It was proposed that the resident identify the individuals concerned and then pass this information on to Cllr Baldock who can then pass onto the Community Police Officer.

5. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
5.1 Clerk’s salary for 2 months - £794.63.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist 2nd Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.

5.2 Precept demand for £8500 and Local Council Tax Support Grant £71.00 total funding to be received from WDDC £8571.00 submitted.

5.3 Cheque for £3336.05 received from Longburton Recreational Trust.

5.4 Invoice for Village Hall rental - £90.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist 2nd Cllr Baldock.  Unanimously agreed.

6. PLANNING MATTERS 

	Decision Notice WD/D/16/002130 THE OLD BAKE HOUSE, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH – Approval of planning permission given.

	Notification to remove Public Payphones - from BT

	Decision Notice WD/D/16/002165 SUNNYMEAD FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA - Approval of planning permission given.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/002461   PROPOSAL: Installation of a 20m Jupiter monopole, 2no. 300mm microwave dishes, 2no equipment cabinets, along with ancillary works.  LOCATION: DYKE HEAD, LEWESTON ROAD, LONGBURTON

Support submitted 13.12.16

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/002486  PROPOSAL: Erection of grooms accommodation building (resubmission)  LOCATION: TALL TREES, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH

PC COMMENTS: No objections, submitted 18.12.16  Resubmitted 20.12.16   Approval of planning permission.

	Enforcement Appeal Decision - Land at Lot 3, Burton Hill, Holnest - Dismissed

	Enforcement Investigation - WD/ENF/16/00279 20 NEWCROSS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EJ – No further action to take place


7. ADOPTION OF PHONE BOX IN LILLINGTON
7.1
The Clerk has responded to the WDDC consultation and notified BT of the Parish Councils wish to adopt the phone box in Lillington.

8.
UPDATE OF FINGER POST SIGNS IN LILLINGTON
8.1
Following the annual village meeting for Lillington Cllr Williams ask the PC to consider funding 2 finger posts in Lillington.  Both to read Lower Lillington. IT WAS UNANIMOUSLY AGREED THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL WOULD AGREE TO FINANCE UP TO £250 FOR THE INSTALLATION OF 2 FINGER POSTS IN LILLINGTON.  CLLR WILLIAMS TO ARRANGE. Proposed; Cllr Gilchrist, 2nd Cllr Jesty.  Unanimously agreed.

9.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
9.1
Cllr Baldock reported that following a request by the PC a planning application has been submitted by EE for a taller phone mast which will address one of the issues on the plan. He has also been in touch with Paul Thatcher who has provided him with information on Community Volunteers guidance.
10.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
10.1
Cllr Gilchrist indicated there was nothing new to report, the sale of the site was progressing and a decision was expected within the next couple of months. 
11.
WAR MEMORIAL
11.1
Cllr Gilchrist reported that the memorial had been cleaned but the  inscription remains largely illegible.  A pre-application has been submitted to WDDC and a response received in the form of a letter which permits the inscription to be re-cut although the letter warns that the inscription should not be overcut.  It was agreed that Cllr Gilchrist would proceed with obtaining quotations for the inscription to be re-cut in accordance with WDDC's latter.   
11.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC
11.1
Discussed in section 4.

11.
CORRESPONDENCE
11.1
DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular

11.2
Annual Highways Service Survey 2016

11.3
Have Your Say on Changes to Dorset's Concessionary Pass Scheme – Consultation

11.4
Dorset Highways Performance Q1-Q2 2016/17

11.5
Community Highway Officers email explaining their role and the SharePoint webpage.

11.6
Email from CC re Local government structures in Dorset.  Unitary council when formed, many services will be passed down to lower councils.  Sherborne has invited parish councils on 27th January 2017 to discuss possible sharing of resources and possible options.  The Clerk and Cllr Gilchrist to attend.
11.7
Clinical Services Review public consultation link circulated.
11.8
Results from Dorset Highways Councillors Survey 2016 circulated

11.9
December Bulletin for the Local Council Online Consultation project

11.10
Have your say in shaping the future of NHS services in Dorset link circulated.

11.11
NALC newsletter and funding bulletin

11.12
HAVE YOUR SAY - COUNCIL TAX FUNDING FOR DORSET POLICE, link circulated.

11.13
Getting ready for winter - Remember 105 in case of a power cut – email circulated.

11.14
Royal Funeral Protocol

11.15
Have your say on anti-social behaviour controls in West Dorset – email circulated.

11.16 Richard Seward of Stonelea, Longburton DT9 5PD emailed the PC drawing attention to a main drain problem within Longburton where during heavy rain the main drain (foul water) backed up, causing toilets to overflow.  The PC understood that other residents are having a similar problem and this was  historic.  Cllr Gilchrist to investigate further and if other residents are also having problems, he will forward these names to the Clerk who will contact Wessex Water for a resolution.  

11.17
Letter of thanks from Longbuton Village Hall.

11.18
Have your say – Dorset Police Priorities survey circulated.
12.
LATE ITEMS
12.1
Cllr Gilchrist reported that he planned to resign from the PC as of the March meeting.  Councillors responded that they would sadly miss his contribution and all his hard work in Longburton.  

12.2
Chris Squires is ending her term as coordinator for Speed Watch and Richard MacNeil is taking over.  Letter of thanks to Chris Squires to be sent by the Chairman from Cllr Williams.
13.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 9th March 2017


